Minutes of Holy Trinity Tewkesbury PCC Meeting

Monday 13th May 2024 at 7.30pm in Room 2
Present
Stephen Walker (Chairman), Sara Simpkins (Church Warden), Alan Bedford (Church Warden), Simon Phillips (Curate), Isaac Davies, Ian Hart, Jo Davies, Duncan DeGruchy, Julian Dickinson, Liz Walker (Secretary), Nigel Chetwood, Phil Loveridge (Treasurer) Martin Edgeley,
Apologies
Lesley Rogers, Sue Thatcher, Alison Cirel
1. The meeting opened at 7.30pm in Room 2.  Stephen welcomed all, especially to Alan and thanked him for stepping up as Church Warden.  Introductions were given to Alan and Stephen explained the organisation of the Church of England
2. Opening devotions
The meeting opened with prayer, especially for AC and the other PCC members not with us; this first meeting after the APCM, and for God’s wisdom in our discussions.  This was followed by the Lord’s prayer.
Agreement of previous PCC minutes of the 4/3/24
The PCC minutes of Monday 4th March were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and were signed off by the Chairman.
Agreement of previous SC minutes of the 8/4/24
The SC minutes of Monday 8th April were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting and were signed off by the Chairman.
3. Matters arising from the PCC minutes of the 4th of March 2024
· None
Matters arising from the SC minutes of the 8th of April 2024
· Fire Drill.  (Covered in the Fabric Report below)
4. Treasurers’ report
Phil presented a power point and circulated our financial position.  He informed that he is using the new accounting system and HH will also be using this soon.
Phil informed that our gift day was successful.  To date we have received the following –
Current Total - £86932

Building Fund - £42153.50

General Fund (one off gifts) - £25305

Regular monthly giving - £1760 per month = £21120 per year

There is an outstanding amount of pledges of –

£1300 to the building fund 

£490 per month for regular giving.

It was suggested that Stephen put a notice in the weekly Mailchimp for people who are now not able to fulfil their pledge, to let the treasurer know.

Phil informed that although some budget lines appear to be unfavourable, there is nothing alarming at present.  However, our monthly budget is forecast at £19,000 per month and our income is at £16500 per month and, therefore, we still require increased commitment from giving to cover our expenditure in the future.  Stephen informed that it was encouraging that we had 100 people committed to increase their giving.  However, we have to be good stewards of our resources, look for any possible savings and continue to grow our Church. 
Stephen thanked Phil for bringing us up to date and thanked God for what he has provided.
5.Safeguarding report
Duncan informed that he continues with work to the Dashboard.  
Duncan informed that we must “look after people” when they are “holding onto” safeguarding information and that they may need to “off load” or “check-in” with others.  It was suggested that people could approach their team lead for support and that he could contact the Diocese for any other suggestions/feedback.  It was suggested that it may be helpful for all volunteers to have an “organisational chart” for their team with the team leader identified.

Stephen enquired if the names on the Safeguarding Policies were up to date (see APCM minutes).  Duncan agreed to check.

Action:  Duncan to check names on the Safeguarding policies  
A question was raised on who is responsible for Risk Assessments.  It was agreed that the Church Wardens oversee this responsibility and team leaders for their external activities.

A comment was raised from the floor that all should be aware of how we and others like to be approached during “The Peace /Welcome’ at the start of our Sunday morning service ie with a hug if appropriate or shaking of hands and how this needs to be communicated to the congregation.
6.Fabric report
Sara and Alan updated the PCC 
At the last PCC meeting the wardens expressed their concerns about an uninvited ‘visitor’.  Security has been tightened and there have not been any reports of him coming in again, and the wardens would like to thank the keyholders for their vigilance.
Alan, the new Church Warden has had a ‘walk around the building’ and is gradually becoming familiar with his new role and all it entails. 
Over the next few weeks, the Wardens plan to get somebody to check the cracks that have been discovered in the plaster over the worship stage and will also look to repair the vestry door frame now that the wood has dried out.
The top balcony and churchyard shed have been tidied and sorted in the last few weeks, and we are grateful to RW who will be doing a tip-run for us soon.
JH has kindly given P’s electric piano to the church, and this has been put in room 2. We are pleased to say that the traditional piano that was in room 2 has gone to Mitton Manor school.
In the next month, we will also be instructing deputy wardens, welcome team members and the children/youth teams on the procedure for a fire drill, and we will then test this out on a sunny Sunday morning. An emergency ramp for the main steps was discussed and it was thought that there may be one in the Church already.

The Hall heating project is progressing slowly. We should hear back from the Borough council at the end of this month. The Diocesan Advisory Committee (DAC) has concurred with our proposal and will be recommending the project for formal approval which will likely take a little while to come through.  However, the DAC’s acceptance is based on two conditions.

· The exact final location of the external units is to be confirmed with the DAC.

· The PCC should confirm that they have discussed the matter of noise emission ASHP produce with their contractor and are satisfied with their findings.
SB and the Wardens are meeting with the contractor on May 31st and will hope to clarify both of these issues then. 

The PCC discussed these conditions and agreed that the Wardens should email the PCC with their findings following their meeting on May 31st. The PCC could then respond via email.
7.Staffing committee update
Stephen informed that he and LW have met with SB, the Children’s worker.  All is going well, and her probation concludes in June.

A question was raised on whether SB is able to complete all tasks with the hours that she has.  Stephen informed that she has many good ideas but is managing with prioritizing, flexible working, and keeping a time sheet. 

Stephen thanked Issac and SB for the initiative of the “Quite Zone” which occurred on Sunday for year 6’s.
8.Deanery Synod Update
Ian, Nigel and Martin updated on the last meeting where the Area Dean has been forming a new team.
9. First Aid Training
Stephen informed that it has cost much money in previous years to facilitate approx. 12 members  of the church each year,  to attend a certificated First Aid Course.  Therefore, Stephen and the Church Wardens have met and discussed (with regard to the information supplied by Ecclesiastical Insurance) to consider the proportionate requirements against the risks for First Aid Training and who and how this training should be offered. This is set against a need to be good stewards of our resources provided by the congregation. The proposal therefore would be that:
The employed staff will complete a certificated on-line first aid Training and (along with other members of the Church- leaders and helpers) be offered face to face training provided by a qualified first Aid trainer who is a member of the congregation (PJ) and part of St John Ambulance, who would offer this at no charge to the Church.
A question was raised about First Aid Kits.  Stephen informed that AG is responsible for managing the First Aid Kits and very little is used other than blue plasters.

A question was raised about training for the Defib.   This has been covered in previous First Aid courses, but anyone could use the Defib without training as the Defib “talks through” the step-by step procedures required when it is turned on.
The PCC agreed this process.   
10.Diary Dates
Events being held in the Church, outside of services, need to be approved by the PCC and recorded in the PCC Minutes for insurance purposes.  The events occurring in May and June are:
U3A 

AA meeting

Elections

Tewkesbury District Scouts

Anniversary Party

Welcome Table

Boys Brigade Annual Awards

Discovering Britain

11.Correspondence
None received
12 AOB
Jo informed that she and Gaz will be taking a sabbatical during August, September and October.  Stephen wished them both well.
Appointment of lay-chair (outstanding from the post APCM PCC).

Stephen proposed that Jo Davies is elected as Lay chair
Vote:  Unanimous
13.The meeting closed at 9.25pm
The meeting closed with a prayer thanking God for this time together and the decisions that have been made.  This was followed by the saying of The Grace
Date of the next SC meeting – 28/5/24
Date of the next PCC Meeting – 1/7/24
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